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The	Breezy	Island	Project	has	been	a	great	success	and	really	enjoyed	by	all	the	340,000	patrons	the	
visit	Bayard	Cutting	Arboretum	annually.	

Since	our	last	report,	we	have	completed	the	landscape	portion	of	the	project.	We	have	meandering	
paths	around	the	island	that	is	complemented	by	a	Long	Island	Native	landscape.				

Woody	plants	include	Common	Sassafras	(Sassafras	albidum),	Fragrant	Sumac	(Rhus	aromatic	“Gro-
Lo),	Summer	sweet	(Clethra	alnifolia),	Black	Cherry	(Prunus	serotina),	and	High	Bush	Blueberry	
(Vaccinium	corymbosum).		Perennials	dot	the	landscape	with	color	and	encourage	the	visitation	of	
bees	and	butterflies.		Some	of	the	wonderful	plants	include	Butterfly	Weed,		(Asclepias	tuberosa),	
Flag	Iris	(Iris	versicolor),	and	Cone	Flower	(Echinacea	pupurea).	In	all	we	planted	over	5000	plants	
and	plugs	into	the	landscape.	

When	we	completed	the	structure,	we	had	to	design	a	hardscape	that	complemented	the	natural	look	
of	the	building.	Working	with	rock	garden	specialists	Luke	Kreye	and	his	team	we	came	up	with	
massive	stone	steps	that	lead	up	to	the	building	from	both	sides.		To	balance	the	steps,	we	anchored	
them	with	boulder	so	they	fit	seamlessly	in	the	landscape.	

The	total	cost	for	the	project	was	$334,743.72,	with	the	Foundation	support	of	$126,900.	In-kind	
services	were	conservatively	estimated	at	$19,500.00	for	a	grand	total	of	$353,243.	

The	bulk	of	the	expense	was	for	the	bulkhead	and	that	was		$229,600.		

All	in	all,	it	was	a	great	project	and	one	that	we	are	very	proud	of	and	the	foundation	can	feel	good	
about	that	also.	

Thank	you	again	so	much	for	your	patience	and	your	support	
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